THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

 - ANNUAL MEETING - 

NOVEMBER 8, 2007
The meeting was called to order at 7:10 PM by Executive Board President Dennis Donahue.  In attendance were twenty-three (23) homeowners.  Dennis introduced the existing Board members Rob Thompson, Jeff Olmstead, Thriaya Wagner and Susan True.

The minutes of the annual meeting held November 9, 2006 were accepted.

Highlights/Achievements in 2007, presented by Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer.  

Balanced Budget

In the areas of Financial Management, we stayed within our budget.  

Funded Reserve Accounts
The Reserve Fund increased by $3,750 and the Capital Expenditure Account increased by $3,750, achieved from the increase in dues of $60 dollars a year per homeowner, $215 per quarter.

Reduced Delinquent Homeowner Fees
We had a running start with the capital from last year, followed by a short fall of four homeowners who were delinquent in homeowner’s dues.  The board resolved this issue by working with each homeowner in considerably reducing the amount owed.     

Became more Proficient
The annual cost of our new bookkeeper, Brian Spooner is $1200.  Jeff Olmstead forfeited his assigned payments to cover this cost.  Brian will also utilize a software program called Quick Books to replace the use of Microsoft Excel. This change in software will provide greater flexibility to extract reports and provide future financial statements for tax purposes.  

The $2,400 tax bill received by the Association for taxes on twenty-four acres has been dismissed.  The determination that the association is not subject to real estate taxes going back to 2003.

Other 
Tag Sale dates have been selected for the Spring and Fall sessions.

MDC and Green Machine have coordinated their efforts on maintenance of the Irrigation Systems.

Spring Hill and Arrowwood received preventative road repair.

The Retention Pond Area received maintenance, increasing the visibility of the pond from the road.

Homeowners volunteered towards the beautification of our area by planting of flowers.
Vendor Contracts, presented by Rob Thompson, Vice President
The Association has a relationship with four different vendors.  Every four years we put the services being provided out to bid to assure quality service at competitive prices.  The Board has agreed to enter into contract with several vendors who have been providing services to the association for some time now.  

(1) Dynamic Landscaping for a two year contract for lawn mowing and snow removal

(2) Central Connecticut, a three year contract for fertilization and insect control.

(3) Green Machine for installation and repair of the irrigation systems on each of the three cul-de-sacs and tree and shrubs plantings.  

James Street Development planted trees at no cost to the association that were included in the original design plan.  Bartlett Tree Service was contracted for providing tree maintenance and consultation/recommendations on the maintenance and care of existing trees in the associations.  

Budget Review, presented by Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer
Treasurer, Jeff Olmstead reviewed the plan vs. actual expenses for 2007.  He then presented the proposed budget for 2008.  A total to five resale certificates issued in 2007 for homes sold in 2007.  Jeff explained a few line items that were asked by homeowners: 


(a) Beautification - item was for seasonal planting for homeowner volunteers.  


(b) Realization built in for invoice sales tax from vendors for services provided.


(c) Tree Service – on-going expense for tree maintenance provided by Bartlett Service.

The meeting opened to the homeowners for any questions regarding the budget.  Questions were addressed by the Board.  

(a) How often if the watering of the cul-de-sac done?  Rob Thompson mentioned the timers are set for early morning watering, however, there are indications of over watering and we will cut back next year.  Spring Hill controllers have been repaired; Quail Run is contracted for repair next year and has been included in the budget.

(b)
Has anyone been out to inspect the catch basins to determine if a cleaning is required?

Monies from the Reserve fund will used to evaluate and clean catch basins if needed. 


(c)
Eddie Thompson mentioned that homeowners raking leaves and debris into the catch basins are working against the efforts put forth to clean them.

A motion was made from the floor to accept the proposed budget.

Pond Maintenance, presented by Dennis Donahue, President.
Dennis addressed the audience first with an apology for the lack of the Board in its communication on the clean and maintenance of the Pond Area.  Future communications of any all services being rendered in the association will continue to be listed on the association’s website.  Additionally, correspondence will also be mailed to all homeowners with any major updates in the community.

Due of the overwhelming response from a few homeowners, the Board has suspended the work until further discussion among the Board and homeowners.  The Board conducted a meeting inviting all concerned homeowners to discuss the continuation of the pond clean-up.  

Rob Thompson explained to the audience how and why it has been decided by the Board to move forward with the pond clean-up.  He highlighted section from the Homeowners Declaration (Pg. 48) addressing the best interest of the community and the duty of the association to maintain and preserve the pond area.  The Board has requested the vendor performing the cutting of the areas around the pond to the raise cutting height.

Discussion and Homeowner Issues

The Board opens the meeting to further acknowledge concerns expressed by Homeowners:

(1)
Nasheba Blackwood, Spring Hill, expressed concerns about the black bear in the area. Gwen Olmstead of Timothy Lane, provided suggestions on what to do when encounter with the bear and informs homeowners that bears are attracted to the bird feeders.  

(2) Harriet Howard, Spice Bush, a courtesy informing the board of a black divider placed between 


her and neighboring home to prevent leaves from accumulating on her property.  

(3) Harriet Howard, Spice Bush informed homeowners she is currently on the Bloomfield 

Democratic Town Committee as Co-Chair for our District.   The town is divided into six districts; we are designated as District #2.  If you have any concern or need any help with the town please feel free to e-mail her at harriet.howeard@comcast.net.

(4) Scott Stonecipher, Timothy Lane, there is a section on the cul-de-sac that has no grass and the

irrigation system is not watering.  

(5) Nasheba Blackwood, Spring Hill request if there was a 24-hour number to call if plowed in by


the snow. Recommend they can contact Dynamic Landscaping separately for personal services.

(6) Laurel Mills, Arrowwood asked if Central Connecticut Lawn service can provide an organic 


lawn care for fertilization or a more natural solution if feasible.

Election of Board Members

(1) Nomination from the floor of Patrick DeLorenzo of Timothy Lane.  Nomination accepted.

(2) Ballot nomination previously submitted of Laurrie Sostman of Timothy Lane.

New Board members elected: Patrick DeLorenzo and Laurrie Sostman.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:35 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, Thriaya Wagner, Secretary
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